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MURRAY (152), CAPECE (106), CONCINA (132) GET 1ST; SCORESE (126), CAPPELLO (182) 2ND

Cougar Matmen Take 2nd at Tunkhannock Mat Tourney
By DAVID B. CORBIN

Specially Written for The Westfield Leader and The Times

Gavin Murray, Anthony Capece
and Vince Concina took top hon-
ors in their respective weight
classes to lead the Cranford High
School wrestling team to a sec-
ond place finish at the
Tunkhannock Kiwanis Tourna-
ment featuring 26 teams in
Tunkhannock, Pa. on December
29-30. Wyalusing, Pa. took the
team title with 241 points and
the Cougars finished with 197.5
points.

“It was a little disappointing to
come in second. I thought that
we were in the running the whole
tournament. I really had our
sights on finally winning a tour-
nament. Coming in second was a
little bit of a shortcoming, but
other than that I think that we
were very successful. A lot of
Pennsylvania teams are recog-
nizing us and our style of wres-
tling. It was a good experience
for the kids. We had 10 in the
quarters, eight in the semis and
we punched five of them into the
final with three champs,” Cougar
Head Coach Pat Gorman said.

“We went in looking to win it, so
it was kind of a disappointment
coming out. It was good team
bonding. We wrestled well. Some
of the guys cleaned up a lot and
wrestled a lot better than in the
previous season. It was good to
see that,” Murray said.

Murray began his journey to-
ward the 152-lb crown with a 59
second fall over Jake Tomdonis
(Lake Lehman — LL). Next, he
decisioned Nick Carr (Abington
Heights — AH), 6-2, then pinned
Zack Briggs (Wyoming Area —
WA) in 5:04. In his title bout,
Murray claimed an 11-1, major-
ity decision over Matt Judge
(Wyalusing — W).

“They really didn’t like us. A ton
of calls did not go our way. When
we would win, everything would
be quiet. When they won it would
be loud and everyone would be
cheering for them. They had the
hometown favorites, but we kind
of liked that,” Murray said.

Capece pinned Luke Adzema
(Mt. Carmel) in 0:57 then showed
Dave Gavek (Tunkhannock Area
— TA) the lights in 2:47. After
defeating Noah Surianna (AH),
10-5, in the semifinals, Capece
seized the 106-lb crown with a
1:52 fall over Jeff Bennett
(Hanover Area — HA).

Concina, competing at 132-lbs,

settled Liam Moyle (Scranton
Prep — SP) in 32 seconds then
edged Bob Hawkins (Coughlin),
3-1. In his semi bout, Concina
gained a forfeit then earned the
title with a 4-2 decision over
Aaron Kliamovich (Wyoming
Seminary).

Cougar Chris Scorese came
about as close as one could get to
a title. He began with a technical
fall over Riley Walker (North Penn
— NP) then added a 13-4 major-
ity decision over Josh Brown
(Coughlin). In the semis, Scorese
tallied a 14-2, majority decision
over Dakota Quick (TA) to ad-
vance to the 126-lb champion-

ship bout where he dropped a 7-
6 decision to Charlie Johnson (WA)

Cougar junior Niko Cappello
placed second at 182-lbs when
he was on the low side of a 6-1
decision to Derek Dragon (LL) in
the title bout. Previously,
Cappello pinned Codi Tunnicliff
(Wyoming Area) in 0:28 then
grabbed an 8-0, majority deci-
sion over Derek Nunez (Coughlin)
and followed with a 2:33 pin over
Damian Foshay (Honesdale).
Cougar Nick Ballas placed eighth
at 195-lbs.

At 120-lbs, Tom DiGiovanni
pinned Corbin Smith (Mt. View)
in 0:43 then pinned Brett Uhrin

(W) in 1:36. After dropping a 6-
0 decision to Zach Beckner (War-
ren County), DiGiovanni topped
his next opponent, 7-0, then
claimed third place with a 2-1
decision over Jake Richards (TA).

Andrew Tompkins placed third
at 160-lbs and began his journey
with a 1:14 pin over Bruce Parola
(SP). Next, he beat Brandon Butry
(Coughlin), 8-4, then lost, 5-3,
to Blake Panko (Mt. Carmel).
Tompkins went on to defeat Josh
Brown (Western Wayne), 5-1,
then grabbed third with a 4-2
decision over Jim Stuart (LL).

Brian McGovern placed fifth at
145-lbs when he defeated Pat
Park (Montrose), 5-0. Earlier,
McGovern pinned Pat Connell in
1:11 then lost a 12-10, overtime
decision to Mike Martey (TA). In
the wrestlebacks, he grabbed an
11-2, majority decision over Noah
Rakowski (HA), pinned Jacob
Myers (NP) in 2:09 then lost, 8-3,
to Tyler Shanholtz (Warren Area).

Dave Busch, who placed sixth
at 138-lbs, began with a 1:29 pin
of Zack Qulton (Lakawanna
Area). He then beat Damon
Whipple (Sayre), 9-7, just be-
fore being disqualified in his next
bout.

“I thought Vince Concina
wrestled really well. Anthony
Capece had his breakout tourna-
ment and I thought Andrew
Tompkins wrestled really well,”
Murray said.

“McGovern wrestled a great
tournament. He had two seconds
left in one match and he got
caught in a throw and that put
him in the wrestlebacks, but I
think a little bit more in that one
match and he would have been in
the finals, as well,” Coach Gorman
said.
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TOTAL CONTROL ON TOP…Cougar Gavin Murray, top, works a tight waist and wrist control maneuver on Brearley
Bear Aly Mohamed during the Quad match with Brearley, Clifton and North Bergen.
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